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Planning Commission – Town Council Work Meeting
Meeting Minutes
Members Present: - Scott Enos - Presiding, Stephen Hull, Elizabeth Shoemaker and Scott Keller
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, and Arlene Buehler- Clerk. 
Public: Bob Kowallis, Ed Sabey, Kimball Strickland, Corbin
Call to Order:  The Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

Prayer: Scott Keller
Pledge: Scott Enos

Approval of Meeting Minutes July 25th, 2019- Elizabeth Shoemaker makes a motion to approve the meeting minutes for July 25th, 2019. Stephen Hull seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Public Comment- No Comments.
Preliminary Subdivision Application Located at 3226 South Probst Lane Owned by Henry Johnson – Brian Preece states that this application was initially submitted by the previous owner Ron Reiland and because the two had similar plans that the Town could allow him to just continue through the process picking up where the previous owner had left off, which was probably not the best idea since the new owner wasn’t familiar with the process and ultimately decided to obtain legal counsel to help him finish this application. He also states that in reviewing the application that it seems to meet all of the ordinance requirements but suggests that they look into putting in another fire hydrant to meet code. Also with this application instead of it being a private road access it will be more of a driveway because they are just splitting the property into two lots rather than one large lot. After some confusion by the Planning members on the location of the lot Scott Enos states his main concern is how they will get across the ditch. At this time the Public Hearing is opened.
Public Hearing for Johnson Subdivision –  Ed Sabey states that his main concern is the ditch situation, people have put in culverts that are too small causing bad drainage and in the spring the storm runoff or melting snow puddles and flows down the line flooding into the fields. Ed Sabey suggests some sort of retention pond or something to contain all of this storm runoff water rather than a berm that would just push it off onto someone else’s property and become their problem. Ed also states that the fence has been all pushed over and barely keeps any livestock in. He would appreciate then fixing the fence. Brian Preece states that issue is more of a civil issue and the town could not force him to fix that. Corbin Gordon the attorney for Henry Johnson states he would speak to the owner and thinks the owner would be willing to fix it. Ed Sabey also asks what kind of septic system will they put in and what about the current house and septic? Brian Preece state that on the 5 acre parcel they could put a regular septic system but if they did build there on the second lot that the health department would probably require the current home to upgrade to the higher functioning system but at this stage they do not have a will serve letter from the health department so we do not know for sure yet. But they will be required to get that letter before the final application. After no further public comment, Scott Enos closes the public hearing.
The Planning Commission discuss the application, Stephen Hull states that he feels that the application is sufficient with the conditions that have been brought to light and Scott Enos reviews them. First is the storm runoff, second the additional fire hydrant, third canal crossing, and forth both lots would need the septic system issue addressed. Scott Enos states that in the application they have missed listing all residents and property owners within 1000 ft. of their property line. He can list several different residents and he is one of them. Corbin Gordon states they had thought they were careful and had listed them all and if they have missed some they will rectify that. After some discussion of the oversight, Brian Preece states what can be done is to have another public hearing at the final stage which will allow all property owners the opportunity to attend and state any concerns or issue with this application. After further discussion Scott Keller makes a motion to approve the preliminary subdivision application with the conditions listed and with the stipulation of another public hearing at the final stage of this application process. Elizabeth Shoemaker seconds the motion. Voting in unanimous.
Site Plan Application for Commercial Property Located at 2275 West 3000 South Owned by Kimball Strickland – Brian Preece states that this is a special situation, at the time that this property was annexed into Charleston, he had advised the Mayor and Council that the property should be zoned the same as the closest property in the county but against his advice the they went ahead and zoned it all commercial. So now we have a residential home in a commercial zone area. Mr. Strickland would like to put this building on his property to store his business supplies and equipment and to do so he has to go through the commercial process and obtain a site plan approval. Mr. Preece also states that because at the time of annexation, because of the agreement put in place at that time these properties are governed by the previous land use ordinance not the current version. Scott Keller asks about the square footage of the building. Mr. Strickland states that the building is 2000 sq. ft. and that does not include the side drives or carports. Scott Enos opens for public hearing.
 Public Hearing – Bob Kowallis asks if he is going to leave his current business location out on Hwy 40 and move it to your house, how many sq. ft. is that facility. Mr. Strickland states he believes it is 4000 sq. ft. He goes on to explain that he basically has an office there with very limited supplies and equipment and his plan is to move it here and retire. He is stuck in a lease situation there and the rent continues to go up so he is eager to move it to his own property. Bob Kowallis asks how much space is available to the east of the home. Mr. Strickland acknowledges it is less than 20 feet and they would not be using any property behind the home it is all yard. Mr. Kowallis states that doesn’t really leave you much room for parking or anything else. Scott Enos states that if you are going to run your business out of this you will need parking, how many employees you will have that will determine how many parking spaces that will be required. Kimball Strickland states he has plenty of parking on the front and also in the back. Scott Keller states you only have 10ft. on the side how are you going to get to the back. Brian Preece states that the 10 ft. on the side would not meet fire code. Mr. Strickland states he will take off the side carport and then he will have plenty of room. Brain Preece states to the council that should be a requirement, to show on the plat the parking before it goes to the Town Council for approval. Stephen Hull states he doesn’t have a problem with what he wants to do but he doesn’t feel that all the requirements have been addressed such as the landscape requirements, parking requirements, and lighting requirements. After no further comment by the public, Scott Enos closes the public hearing.
Kimball Strickland expresses his frustration with all of the requirements he has to meet because of the commercial process and suggests he should put a storage container on his property. Stephen Hull states once again, if he is willing to meet the code requirements he would vote in favor of the project, but he will not ignore the ordinances. If Mr. Strickland does not want to meet the code he will vote against it. It’s that simple. Mr. Strickland states that he doesn’t feel he should have to postpone his application, he just wants have his expectations handed to him and let him move forward. Elizabeth Shoemakers expresses that she would like to see Mr. Strickland stay within the look or style that Charleston would like to maintain. Mr. Strickland states he plans on having the same type of finish on the building as his home has. Elizabeth Shoemaker states she would like that. After further discussion Scott Keller makes a motion to table this application until further information can be provided. Stephen Hull seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Application is tabled.

Brian Preece states that the clerk will provide the annexation agreement, and ordinance that applies to this property. 

Scott Enos calls for an adjournment. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

